
B-027-001

The CRC project will increase the proportion of non-automotive modes of

travel (i.e. biking, walking, and transit).  The build alternatives evaluated

in the DEIS all included substantial improvements to the bicycle and

pedestrian crossing, and connections to trails on both sides of the river.

These alternatives also included significant improvements to transit

mobility and reliability with the introduction of a dedicated right-of-way for

transit vehicles (buses or light rail). The locally preferred alternative that

was adopted by local agencies sponsoring the CRC project following the

publication of the DEIS also includes these significant improvements for

bicyclists and pedestrians, as well as an extension of light rail from North

Portland to Clark College in Vancouver.  Together, these improvements

are expected to increase the proportion of cross-river trips made by

bicycle, walking, and transit.
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B-027-002

The DEIS evaluated how the build alternatives would affect vehicle

emissions, including traditional pollutants regulated by the Clean Air Act

(see Section 3.10 of the DEIS), as well as the GHG emissions (see

Section 3.19.8 of the DEIS). This evaluation found that future emissions

of traditional pollutants would decrease significantly due to anticipated

improvements in the vehicle fleet, regardless of whether or how the CRC

project would be built. The CRC project would further reduce the

emissions of these pollutants slightly because the project would reduce

the daily volume of traffic crossing the river, and would allow vehicles to

operate more efficiently because of reduced congestion. Similarly, this

evaluation found that the project would reduce future GHG

emissions because of the fewer number of vehicles and reduced

congestion.
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